

Prof. Igor Tsependa Rector Vasyl Stefanyk Precarpathian National University

February 24, 2022

Dear colleagues and students,

On behalf of the University of Latvia students and staff I would like to convey our deep sympathy and strong support to your university community and in person to the whole Ukrainian nation. We are concerned about the Russian military invasion to a sovereign European state and lives of the people in Ukraine.

We are sure that peaceful collaboration in education and research is of the same importance as peaceful coexistence between the nations. The University of Latvia maintains successful cooperation with a number of Ukrainian universities. There is a deep concern about the well-being of our partners and their families. Please keep a strong spirit and be sure that you are not alone.

We are united in solidarity with all people in Ukraine and hope that the future will bring peace as soon as possible for Ukraine and the whole world.

Indriķis Muižnieks

Rector